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ADDENDUM NO. 5

PROJECT NO. 39-18-02
PART A - MAINLINE PAVEMENT RECONSTRUCTION, MILEPOST 169.74 TO MILEPOST
176.34, SUMMIT AND CUYAHOGA COUNTIES, OHIO
PART B - INTERCHANGE 173 REPAIRS AND RECONSTRUCTION, MILEPOST 173,
SUMMIT AND CUYAHOGA COUNTIES, OHIO

OPENING DATE:
PREVIOUSLY EXTENDED TO 2:00 P.M. (EASTERN TIME), FEBRUARY 6, 2018

ATTENTION OF BIDDERS IS DIRECTED TO:
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS RECEIVED THROUGH 12:00 PM ON FEBRUARY 1, 2018

Issued by the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission on February 1, 2018 by Anthony D.
Yacobucci, Chief Engineer, and Mark R. Musson, Director of Contracts Administration.
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ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS RECEIVED THROUGH 12:00 PM ON FEBRUARY 1, 2018:

Q#73 In regard to the Clearing and Grubbing bid item (item 1) and itemized tree removal bid
items (items 2-4). The plan notes on Sh. 32 say to remove all trees, brush, and stumps within
the construction limits and all areas within forty feet of the paved shoulder including
bridges. Below that, under Trees Removed, Size (items 2-4), it gives an estimate of the trees
that have been marked to be removed within the right of way or easements.

From an onsite prebid visit, it appears that most of the trees that are itemized fall outside of
the construction limits and/or the 40’ margin, but within the right of way. There are also
smaller trees and brush in those same areas. Do we just leave those in place? If we have to
remove them, then where would these be paid since clearing and grubbing is only to the
construction limits or the 40’ margin?

Please clarify.

A#73 Yes, the smaller trees and brush outside the limits or the 40’ span shall remain in place. The
trees designated for removal in that outside area within the right-of-way are marked for removal,
and any additional ash or dead trees within the right-of-way shall be removed at the direction of
the Chief Engineer.

Q#74 We would like to offer our Eaton USSL LED and Sternberg Millenia LED as an approved
equal to the specified LSI LED (and LED retrofit) and pole.
A#74 The proposed equals do not appear to meet specifications. Further, the Commission desires to

maintain consistency in its lighting fixtures to control maintenance and repair inventory and
supply arrangements.
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